THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Interim Superintendent

DATE:
January 5, 2007

TOPIC:
Submission of District Facility Plan 

INFORMATION:

The Kentucky Department of Education (KDE) requires that each district complete a District Facility Plan (DFP) on a four-year cycle.  The current cycle for the DFP began in 2006.  A Local Planning Committee (LPC) will review the current plan and will revise and amend that plan, which is then submitted to the Local Board of Education (LBE) for approval.  The LPC met on January 4, 2007 and unanimously voted on approving the DFP.  Two changes were made to the plan after feedback from KDE; Howevalley will now be listed as school of “transition” and Rineyville will be listed as a “permanent” school on the DFP.  If the LBE unanimously approves the DFP, KDE will then send the district a “Hearing Process Package” and the district will be required to host one public hearing.  Following the local public hearing, the LBE submits the proposed final draft of the DFP for review by the LPC, where the LPC will consider public comments from the local public hearing.

RECOMMENDATION:

I recommend that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the District Facility Plan as submitted by the Local Planning Committee.

RECOMMENDED MOTION:

I move that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the District Facility Plan as submitted by the Local Planning Committee.

